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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

June 16, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, June 16, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Kevin R. Boyd and Aaron Summers.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel; Attorney Dave Lett; Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Tim Hunt, HWC; David Welch, German American; Justin Webb, Milestone; Remote attendance:  Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Dena Held, Purdue Educator 4-H; Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse; Vicki Wathen.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:38 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of June 3, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers .   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Attorney Lett opened bids which were submitted by E&B and Milestone for the paving projects.  The bid from E&B was in the amount of $841,772.00 and the bid from Milestone was in the amount of $855,204.00.  Bids were taken under advisement for review. No bids were received for the bridges, they will be advertised again and set to be open at the June 30, 2020 meeting.
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the bi-weekly work report.  Padgett wanted to express the highway departments thanks to Andy Ringwald, EMA, for his help cleaning out a culvert which was packed full of debris.  Padgett stated that a request for and additional appropriation will be submitted to the Council for approval to be used for blacktop.

Tim Hunt, HWC, advised that the DNR has requested that trees be planted along the river bank by Bridge 68 to help control erosion.  Hunt advised he didn’t believe this measure would help and is contacting DNR.  Tim Hunt stated that the City Wide Bridge inspection will save the County $36,000.00 over four years.

Dave Welch, Agent, German American Insurance, presented the renewal policy for Worker’s Compensation through IPEP.  An in depth discussion transpired over the current MOD rate and loss ratios for the County. Due to high claims from July 2019 through June 2020 the MOD rate has increased.  Also, presented was documentation which provided an explanation of a how a return to work policy could potentially help premiums in the future. Dave Welch stated German American Bank has donated $31,142.07 to local entities within the County over the last year.  The renewal for the Workers Compensation premium is $66,273.00.  A motion to retain Dave Welch as the agent of record for Martin County was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse, advised that there have been sixteen positive cases of Covid-19 in Martin County with three hundred thirty tests given.  Contact follow up is now being handled by the State, this has released her to attend to other duties. Albright his currently helping with the back to school plans and helping with 4-H Fair planning and safety.

Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue, advised that Julia Albright has been a great resource in planning for the Fair.  Paula Ringwald has helped get everything together.  Andy Ringwald helped get the First Responders together for the fair.  Dena Held, announced that there will be a blended fair this year. The Fair has been condensed, some activities will be virtual and some in person on a limited basis.  Animals will not be kept on grounds overnight.  The Community Building will not be open.  The fair will be Friday, July 10 through Monday, July 13. Contact the Extension Office for further details.
Bobbie Abel,  Auditor, followed up on the filters required for the new HVAC air purifying/filtration system which will be installed, due to the age of the HVAC units the installer is suggesting that the County start with a lower grade filter on one unit to see how it does before ordering in bulk.  She advised that several power bumps have been experienced at the Courthouse the past week.  Abel asked the Commissioners if they wanted to proceed with an Ordinance regarding procedures for applying for grants, authorization and reporting of awarded grants.  Attorney Lett will follow up on an ordinance.

Auditor Abel, submitted a quote from BIS Digital for recording and transcription software.  A motion to approve the quote in the amount of $3,455.00 was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor, motion passed. 

Attorney Lett asked the Commissioners if they wanted to change the first meeting in July from Wednesday, July 15, 2020 to Tuesday, July 14, 2020 since the dates of the Fair have been changed.  A motion was made to change the meeting to July 14, 2020 by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.

The Martin County Emergency Declaration has been extended.

Important Dates:

Safety Meetings are postponed.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:49 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, June 30, 2020 at 5:30pm.  
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